
RCW 46.61.450  Maximum speed, weight, or size in traversing 
bridges, elevated structures, tunnels, underpasses—Posting limits. 
It shall be unlawful for any person to operate a vehicle or any 
combination of vehicles over any bridge or other elevated structure or 
through any tunnel or underpass constituting a part of any public 
highway at a rate of speed or with a gross weight or of a size which 
is greater at any time than the maximum speed or maximum weight or 
size which can be maintained or carried with safety over any such 
bridge or structure or through any such tunnel or underpass when such 
bridge, structure, tunnel, or underpass is sign posted as hereinafter 
provided. The secretary of transportation, if it be a bridge, 
structure, tunnel, or underpass upon a state highway, or the governing 
body or authorities of any county, city, or town, if it be upon roads 
or streets under their jurisdiction, may restrict the speed which may 
be maintained or the gross weight or size which may be operated upon 
or over any such bridge or elevated structure or through any such 
tunnel or underpass with safety thereto. The secretary or the 
governing body or authorities of any county, city, or town having 
jurisdiction shall determine and declare the maximum speed or maximum 
gross weight or size which such bridge, elevated structure, tunnel, or 
underpass can withstand or accommodate and shall cause suitable signs 
stating such maximum speed or maximum gross weight, or size, or 
either, to be erected and maintained on the right hand side of such 
highway, road, or street and at a distance of not less than one 
hundred feet from each end of such bridge, structure, tunnel, or 
underpass and on the approach thereto: PROVIDED, That in the event 
that any such bridge, elevated structure, tunnel, or underpass is upon 
a city street designated by the department of transportation as 
forming a part of the route of any state highway through any such 
incorporated city or town the determination of any maximum speed or 
maximum gross weight or size which such bridge, elevated structure, 
tunnel, or underpass can withstand or accommodate shall not be 
enforceable at any speed, weight, or size less than the maximum 
allowed by law, unless with the approval in writing of the secretary. 
Upon the trial of any person charged with a violation of this section, 
proof of either violation of maximum speed or maximum weight, or size, 
or either, and the distance and location of such signs as are 
required, shall constitute conclusive evidence of the maximum speed or 
maximum weight, or size, or either, which can be maintained or carried 
with safety over such bridge or elevated structure or through such 
tunnel or underpass.  [2006 c 334 § 20; 1977 ex.s. c 151 § 39; 1961 c 
12 § 46.48.080. Prior: 1937 c 189 § 70; RRS § 6360-70. Formerly RCW 
46.48.080.]

Effective date—2006 c 334: See note following RCW 47.01.051.
Federal requirements—1977 ex.s. c 151: See RCW 47.98.070.
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